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Welcome back 

We are delighted to welcome our primary 4-7 children back to school on Monday. We 
understand that although we are looking forward to all being together again some children 
may be feeling anxious about the return to school. At our google assembly Mrs Bannigan 
has spoken with the children about any concerns that they may have about coming back to 
school and this will a focus throughout the school in the coming weeks. If you have any 
concerns about your child please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher, myself or 
Mrs Bannigan.  

School Day 
As previously we will have a staggered start and finish to our school day. The times for 
each zone across the school day are below. 

 Zone 1 
Primary 1a, Primary 
1b & Primary 2 

Zone 2 
Primary 3/2, Primary 
4/3 & Primary 4 

Zone 3 
Primary 5a, Primary 
5b, Primary 6 & 
Primary 7 

Morning drop off 8.55am 9.00am 9.05am 

Morning break 10.30am – 10.45am 10.30am – 10.45am 10.50am – 11.05am 

Lunchtime 12.00pm – 12.50pm 12.30pm – 1.20pm 12.35pm – 1.25pm 

Afternoon pick up 2.55pm 3.00pm 3.05pm 

 

Staying Safe 

As indicated in previous communications there are simple steps that we can all take to 
keep each other safe. We would ask that all parents and carers follow the guidance below 
when dropping off or collecting children.                                  

• Only one adult brings a child or family of children to school. 

• Parents and carers who bring their child/children to school wear a face covering and 

socially distance from each other whilst in and around the school carpark and 

playground. 
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• Parents and carers do not to approach teaching or support staff. If there is an issue 

you require to speak to a member of staff about, please contact the school office, or 

email the class teacher, Mrs Gardyne, or Mrs Bannigan. 

• Children should come into the school playground just prior to the start of their school 

day, they should go straight to their line. 

 

Reporting to Parents P 1- 3 

Parent – teacher telephone calls to report on each child’s individual progress will take place 
over the next 2 weeks. Slips will be sent home indicating the date and time of your 
telephone appointment. Telephone reports for children in primaries 4 – 7 will take place 
following the Easter break. 

Partnership with the Church 

Catholic Erskine have kindly provided seeds and bulbs to be planted by our primary 4 & 5 
children. The children will take photos and share how their seeds and bulbs are growing 
over the coming months. There will also be the opportunity to plant some of our flowers in 
the garden at St John Bosco church. Our primary 6 & 7 will also send Easter messages to 
members of the community. 

P7 leavers hoodies 

An order form for primary 7 leavers hoodies will be sent home with children next week. 
Once forms are returned, we will place our order and look forward to our children wearing 
their hoodies with pride. 

Head lice 

As more children return to school, we would ask parents to be vigilant and check children’s 
hair regularly for head lice. If your child has head lice treatments can be found at your local 
pharmacy. It is important that the full course of treatment is followed to ensure that the 
outbreak is fully treated. More information on head lice can be found at, 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

Marching through March 

What a brilliant start to our Marching through March school mission. We currently have ?? 
families participating. Our current totals for each house group are below. Google forms to 
record your milage for this week will be open on Monday 15th & Tuesday 16th March. As this 
is a Lenten mission you may wish to make a donation to SCIAF, the UK government is 
doubling all donations made to SCIAF until the 11th May 2021. To make a donation please 
follow the link. https://www.sciaf.org.uk/get-involved/appeals/557-wee-box-2021 
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 Take care and stay safe,  
 

Lynsey Gardyne  

Head Teacher 
 


